Paul L. Waldrop, Jr. was born in Brownwood, Texas to Paul Sr. and Mary Waldrop February 11, 1951. He attended Brownwood public schools, graduating in 1969. The same year he married Lynda Cross with whom he recently celebrated their 50 year anniversary. He and Lynda raised three children Michelle Waldrop Brasher, Sam Waldrop and Becky Waldrop Warner. He attended Howard Payne University from 1969 through 1972, at which time he joined the Texas National Guard. He was honorably discharged from service in 1978. In 1973 he joined his father in the business partnership of Waldrop Construction Co. They remained partners in business until Mr. Waldrop's passing in 2010. Upon Mr. Waldrop's passing his ownership in the business was passed on to Paul Jr.'s son Sam Waldrop. They remain partners in the business today. In addition to the construction business Paul Jr. has been active in real estate investing and development and ranching. He has been a member of Coggin Ave. Baptist Church since 1951. Having served on numerous civic boards over many years, he currently serves on the boards of Texas Bank Brownwood, B.C. Drinkard Foundation, Central Texas Foundation, Brown County Hospital Authority and the Board of Trustees of Hendrick Health System, where he has served on the Mission and Ministry Committee, Finance Committee, Audit Committee and Executive Committee.

May 11, 2020 (Exhibit#6)